

The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg



KIWANIS BULLETIN December 4, 1979

PROGRAM FOR TODAY

Our program chairman of the day, Frank Wilson, has arranged for a member of the Home Hospice Organization of Sonoma County to speak on Home Hospice, a relatively new movement to permit terminal cases to exit our world with maximum comfort and minimal pain.

LAST WEEK'S MEETING

"Trends In Travel", last week's program, brought to us by Why Not Anderson?, consisted of a panel of travel experts, John Lloyd (Amtrak), William Meyer (Pan Am), and Scott Singley (Sitmar Cruises), proved to be a fast moving program, pointing out people are on the move using land, sea, and air.

WELCOME TO A NEW MEMBER

Phillip "Phil" W. Rice, sponsored by Art McCaffrey mayor of Geritol Acres, joined our ranks with induction procedures performed by Walt Wright. Let's all congratulate new member Phil, sign his apron, and stay off' Prexy's Bob hot (hit) list.

BIRTHDAYS CELEBRATED

Lee Sayre (89 years young) Mike Warren Dick Holtzen (Absent)

THREE DOT MEETING NOTES

One to beat . . . an unexpected reunion . . . it was THE William Meyer (Pan Am), the college (U.C.), ROTC and eventual Navy service, chum of Woodley Frampton and Cal Bigham, all brought together through the day's program arrangement . . . Carl Esposti lost the pot, sponsor Bill Kassin bought it back for Carl . . . Ed Deas guested Harry Tappin . . . Walt Wright points out we spell it K-I-W-A-N-I-S, regardless of the Bulletin

KIWANIS KALENDAR

Interclubs

Dec. 4th Key Club at Healdsburg High School, Rm. 49, 10:15 AM

Dec. 4th Sonoma Leave Federated Church 6 PM

Dec. 12th Santa Rosa Surburban Leave Federated Church 11:15 AM

Board Meeting

Dec. 5th 7:30 PM Ken Gonsalves' Home

Bulletin changes, phone, address, etc must be given to Pres. Bob or Secretary Fran AT ONCE. It's going to press!

Bulletin Editor-Ken Gonsalves













KIWANIS BULLETIN December 11, 1979

TODAY'S PROGRAM

John Cochenette will present our speaker of the day, Melvin Master, Marketing and Sales Manager for Jordan Winery, Healdsburg. Mr. Master will tell us how. the product gets to market for the public to buy.

LAST WEEK'S MEETING

A volunteer from Home Hospice of Sonoma County, Natalie McCreary, described the activities of the three year old organization of 100 volunteers composed of structured teams that service those who have chosen to die in their home and natural surroundings, when medical conditions permit, rather than the confines of a hospital. Many of the prepatory items the organization addresses itself to for the patient gave us "food for thought" in putting our own house-in-order for the reality of the eventual departure from our fellow mortals.

It was a full house, 78 in numbers, at our luncheon meeting. Interclubs with six from Geyserville club, led by Pres. Jerry Carreras and seven from Santa Rosa Downtown, led by Pres. Gail Carbiner, Contributed to the large gathering. Geyserville's visit was motivated for the retrieval of their bell and gavel a unique set donated by Reno Frambini. A bid of 6 dollars brought the set back in Pres. Jerry's possession.

Bowling Teams Captain, Fran Braneran. made a monetary presentation of \$9 to Vern Branch for his 606 score in the singles event at this years Cal. State Bowling Assn. tournament at Concord.

Guests of the week-Bill Fleager, a guest of Robt. Young. Key Clubber Robert Sohigan was guest of the club.

INTERCLUBS

A busy committee arranging for and visiting with a group of four to the Key Club's weekly Tuesday AM meeting. Some of the same plus one traveled to Sonoma, Tuesday evening. The latter trip was productive by locating and retrieving our club's Fine Box after donating a BIG FIVE to Sonoma's coffers.

BOARD MEETING ACTIONS

Approved purchase of a slide projector for Home Hospice of Sonoma County, turned the FFA fair booth over to the Key Club on a one time trial basis. This booth has been operated by the Kiwanis Club for many years as a source of revenue for the project fund. Voted down, a contribution of a membership-volunteer basis to the Kiwanis Cal-Nev-Ha Foundation. Voted down to support Kiwanis International's program on Alcohol Abuse involving posters and bumper stickers.
Approved a Christmas time activity repeat of last year with visitations to the local convalescent homes and residential care facilities favoring the aged and ailing with a small gift and caroling. Considered two new activities as project fund raisers. Approved five new member proposals.



Calendar of Coming Events

Interclub--Santa Rosa Su.rburban (Black Forest Resturant Al Leave Federated Church 11:15 AMECS OF PMI >

Dec. 18th Christmas Party with roast turkey menue Everyone brings a gift \$2 or more value for Santa's Gift Bag.

Christmas gift exchange.

Scribe-Ken Gonsalves

F.N. Branern 317 Matheson St. Healdsburg, Ca. 95448



The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg



KIWANIS BULLETIN December 18, 1979

JINGLE BELLS, JINGLE BELLS, JINGLE ALL THE WAY

After many phone calls and with great encouragement and tearful pleading, Club Social Activites chairman Bruno Rodella, managed to secure Santa Claus for an extraordinary visit to our meeting today. We understand he will not arrive in his reindeer driven sleigh and definitely not drop in by way of the chimney, but he will bring his Christmas bagful of colorful presents for all, providing all of you BRING a present for him. (He tells us at least \$2 worth.) We will further be entertained today, with songs of the season by the 15 member River View Caroleers under the direction of Norma Chandler. A special TURKEY DINNER will be prepared and served by our faithful and wonderful lady cooks and helpers. (No extra charge for members, Guests pay \$3.50.)

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM: John Cochennette provided the club with a highly interesting and well presented program with Melvin Master. The story of Jordon Winery, owner Tom Jordan and the marketing of the products from a brand new winery, was an adventure in listening. If you have been missing the meetings, you have been missing exceptional programs. V.P. Ed Deas handled the gavel for President Bob, who is expected to return

with some probable tall fish stories this week. Ed called for introductions, which were as follows:

Jim Nourse by Woodley Frampton Toni Armstrong by Steve Humphries Bob Stemmler by Ernie Biasotti Roger Dornine by Dick Saxton

Jack Lauyer by Art McCaffrey Guests of the Club were Bill Flaeger and Key Club members, Richard Brinsmead and Scott Bauer.

CLUB MOTES: Kiwanis Bowling Teams, #1 and #2, became locked in a battle of the lanes, last Tuesday night. Team #1 only fielded 4 men creating a handicap and are demanding an instant replay after their painful but very close defeat by #2. The whole affair ended in a very loud and spirited conversation by all participants, at a pizza parlor. Question of The Week? What happened to the Fine Box rescued from the Sonoma Club? The fur-lined pot was still in use last week. Save a fine, sign Phil Rice's apron!
COMING EVENTS: A special committee is requesting all members interested in assisting with a Christmas visit to our local convalescent home and residential

care facilities, to meet at the Federated Church Hall, 1:30 PM, Friday, December 21st. The singing of Christmas Carols and giving of gifts will be offered to the patients and residents. Sign up today if you can help. NOTICE: Regular Meetings will NOT BE HELD on Tuesday, December 25th and

Tuesday, January 1st.

Written by Ken Gonsalves

Merry Christmas To All-









The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg



KIWANIS BULLETIN
December 25, 1979

We do not assemble in a regular meeting on this day. The time should be reserved for all of us to stop the world and enjoy the many blessings we have, large or small, with our families during this holiday season.

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM

If you missed it, you missed a fun and entertaining packed hour and one-half. One that Pres. Bob managed well, beginning with introductions including the president of Redwood Empire Club, Santa Rosa, Ken Escobar who in turn introduced, Lt. Governor Bill Gordon plus six of his club members. Other introductions were, Harry Saxton by Dick Saxton, Bill Branch by Vern Branch and Key Club members, Scott Adams and Robert Sohigian.

Vern Branch presented a special award?, gift?, from Kiwanis Bowling Team #2 to Bruno Rodella that had something to do with straightening out Bruno's bowling ball delivery. It turned out to be a bowling ball with a variety of drilled holes complete with a sturdy string rope attached, to pull on to keep the ball out of gutter if it so drifts. Must have helped, Bruno came up with respectful scores and Team #1 won four games Tuesday night.

There's more Bill Flaeger was inducted as our newest member. Congratulations, Bill! Hope you enjoy our club and your fellow KIWANIANS.

Bruno Rodella, program chairman of the day took over, holding a special raffle that provided thirteen lucky ticket holders each with a bottle of Souverain wine, donated by Bob Young, and a \$10 gift certificate for the Home Bakery, donated by Terry Stringfellow.

With a loud rendition of Jingle Bells by the entire group, Santa Claus (or was it Terry Stringfellow?) arrived with a series of Ho Ho's and a bagful of candies and presents. President Bob was all smiles with his special present, the long lost club fine box. Then there were presents for all-some fun fun stuff-some x-rated.

To top the days' goings on, the gathering was thoroughly entertained by the singing of Christmas songs by the fifteen member Choral Belles & Beauxs under the direction of Norma Chandler. Great listening. The finale was in commemaration of National Unity Day, with everyone joining the chorus singing, God Bless America. An appropriate ending to the meeting, the last for circa

A HAPPY HOLIDAY TO ALL!!!

Penned by Ken Gonsalves







F.N. Branern 317 Matheson St. Healdsburg, CA. 95448